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	2nd Field Ambulance
is proud to have served our nation in
World War 1, World War 2, Vietnam, and UN Peacekeeping
“Saluting Their Service”
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	Disclaimer

The Vampire Newsletter is published for the membership of the 2nd Field Ambulance Past Members Association, with copies also sent to kindred organisations and ADF personnel.  It is compiled with care, and in good faith, and from sources believed to be accurate at the time of writing.  The views and opinions expressed by members may not necessarily reflect those of the association.  Readers should not act, nor refrain from acting solely on the basis of information contained in the newsletter.  The Association accepts no responsibility for actions taken by readers.




	


President’s Message
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I trust this issue of our Vampire Newsletter finds you all in the best of health, as Daphne and I are at the moment.
Time is ticking away, and if I might say so, too fast for my liking.  However, life goes on, and for those who aren't enjoying the best of health we all wish you all a speedy recovery.

I have recently received with sadness the resignation of Terry Woolmer as Secretary. Terry is one of the founders of this Association and is a long time friend.  This wonderful person has had a rather rough passage, both personally and in health, for a very long time.  At no time did he take a step backwards in making sure that the Association ran smoothly.
I really do not know where to start to tell you of all the work he has done.  Even though he has now resigned from his position as Secretary, he assures me he will continue to help in every way possible, and would also like to continue his work towards the completion of the Memorial Gardens at Bandiana.
Well done Terry from all the Members of the Association.  You can be assured that we will be in touch with you at all times, and look forward to reading your emails as well as your visits to our homes.  We would like to see you if you attend some of our social get togethers here in Queensland.

It is hard to believe the festive season has come and gone, and it is already over six months since the Albury Reunion.  Before we know it the Adelaide Reunion, which is being held on the 17th, 18th and 19th of October 2008, will be with us.

With regard to the Adelaide Reunion, I will let Rod Guerin our South Australian Representative tell  you  the arrangements
	that have already been made.  I am pleased to know that some fourteen members have already booked their accommodation including yours truly.
I wish Rod and Bridget and the Reunion Committee all the very best.  Please know that if you need us for anything at all feel free to get in touch with us at anytime.

I and the Executive Committee are aware of the great costs often associated with our bi-annual reunions and that, without subsidising these functions, many of our members would not be able to attend.  So please support raffles and other fundraiser events that might be held before and in conjunction with our Adelaide Reunion.
To our Immediate Past President Des Harper and his wife Pat, who I believe are preparing to be on the road again, we wish them pleasant journeys and safe driving.  Like Terry, Des and Pat are always ready to help in any way they can and for that I thank them.  

I must also offer my and the Association’s congratulations to Neville (Shorty) Cullen who has been voted in by a landslide as President of the Redcliffe RSL.  As always, Neville is willing to help us in any way he can.
I also like to wish Clive and Sandra Craig, who are heading overseas, a pleasant and safe journey and we look forward for your safe return.
If there is anyone else taking a journey being here or overseas we also wish you a pleasant and safe journey.

I can assure you all that your Committee and State Representatives are doing all they can to ensure the complete success of the running of your Association.  If at any time you require assistance, be it for welfare or pension advice, or if you have a suggestion or would  like to lend  a helping



	hand, please contact your State Rep or a Committee Member.

I would ask that everyone check the list on page 31 ASAP to make sure you are financial to at least 2007.

Before I close I would like to report to members on the raffle that was run in conjunction with the 2006 reunion.

I would like to thank everyone who helped by purchasing tickets, which then helped the Association immensely toward meeting reunion costs.  I would also like to thank all 


	who donated prizes with a special mention for Ian Merrilees.  Altogether, twenty-three prizes were drawn and won.  The winners came from all states and territories

Of the 300 raffle tickets that were printed, 203 were sold, 31 were either lost or not returned, and 66 were unsold.

A report on the raffle, prizes and financials is provided later in this newsletter (p.32).

Regards and best wishes to all,

John (Joe) Cauchi-Gera JP

President



Sick Parade
	I have heard that Terry Woolmer has had a couple of visits to Greenslopes Hospital for a series of minor ops and tests and is now recovering, and also that Kevin Crawford has had a further scare with his ticker.  Terry and Kevin, we are all thinking of you and are hoping that you improve soon. (Ed)
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There is a factory in Northern Minnesota which makes the “Tickle Me” Elmo toys.  This is a toy that laughs when you tickle it under the arms.
Lena is hired at the Tickle Me Elmo factory and reports for her first day promptly at 8am.   The next day at 8.45am there is a knock at the Personnel Manager’s door.  The foreman throws open the door and begins to rant and rave about the new employee.   He complains that she is incredibly slow and the whole line is backing up, putting the entire production line behind schedule.
The Personnel Manager decides he should see this for himself.  So the two men march down to the factory floor.  When they get there the line is so backed up that there are Tickle Me Elmos all over the factory floor and they are really beginning to pile up.
At the end of the line stands Lena surrounded by mountains of Tickle Me Elmos.  She has a roll of plush red fabric and a huge bag of small marbles.  The two men watch in amazement as she cuts a little piece of fabric, wraps it around two marbles and begins carefully to sew the little packages between Elmo’s legs.
The Personnel Manager bursts into laughter.  After several minutes of hysterics, he pulls himself together and approaches Lena. “I’m sorry,” he says to her, barely able to keep a straight face, “but I think you misunderstood the instructions I gave you yesterday…” 
“Your job is to give Elmo two test tickles.”

Secretary’s Sitrep

	Hello once again, and as President Joe has said, we hope you are in good health.

2008 Reunion

In this newsletter our South Australian colleagues provide an outline of reunion events and information on where to stay (pp.11-14). Prices for reunion events have not been determined as our colleagues still have a number of matters to finalise.  Further details will be in our next Vampire.
Note that the preferred accommodation is Levi Park, and if you book there it will be easier for you to be transported to events.  Also note that there will be an Association General Meeting held in conjunction with the farewell BBQ.
To help our colleagues with planning our reunion, please determine whether you will be attending and send your Registration and deposit ASAP to our Treasurer (a blue Registration Form is enclosed with this newsletter).  A non-refundable deposit of $50 is payable with registration.  Full payment will be required prior to 1 Sep 2008.
Reunion Feedback

There was a good response to requests for feedback on past reunions.  Many thanks to those who took the time and effort.  Your comments have been passed to Rod and our colleagues in South Australia.
Terry Woolmer

In our previous Vampire you would have read about Terry Woolmer’s decision to step down temporarily as Secretary of our Association.  Terry has decided to make it permanent, and has requested that his letter explaining his decision be included in this newsletter (p.7).  Terry is a strong stalwart of our Association and we are privileged that he was so for so long.
	Russell Copeman

For those who were involved with treating Russell Copeman you may be interested in the following website:
www.hotkey.net.au/~marshalle/tributes/copeman.htm
Vampire Bat

Well, we certainly created a large email trail when we decided to investigate the origins of the vampire bat logo.  Quite a few members reported seeing vampire bats in and about the unit in Woodside and Puckapunyal.
Special thanks to Mal Hatwell, Brian Connelly, Stretch Harper, Rodger Eyles, Terry Woolmer, Maurice Benson, and all the others who contributed.  Their ability to recall events after so long is uncanny.
Hopefully this story should put to rest any questions about the true origins of the “Vampire” call sign and the “Bat” logo.
And, to ensure there is no mistake as to who actually built the hospital at ALSG, I have included a collage of before, during and after photos in this newsletter (p.29).
Operation Keepsake

There was only a small response to this particular story in our previous Vampire. David Aurisch and a few Queenslanders have shared their memories and are considering putting the photos and slides onto a DVD.

Monogrammed Association Caps
There was a small response to this offer, so no further action was taken other than to provide caps for those who did respond.  The item will not be added to our list of available memorabilia that can be found on the back of our membership renewal form.


	Unit Scrapbook
Clive Craig has rescued our beloved unit scrapbook, but unfortunately it was in very poor condition, so Clive has given it me for safe keeping. This photo is representative of the condition of the book.
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The importance of our unit scrapbook goes without saying, so advice was sought on how best to preserve our pictorial history.  

I have received advice that the problems with the current state of the book include acidity in the paper, causing it to become brittle and to tear easily.  This has allowed pages to break free at the binding edge, further exposing the contents to damage.  The weight of the photos and photo corners is adding to the strain on the book binding.  The newspaper clippings are highly acidic and causing deterioration to the underlying paper as the acid migrates from one to the other.

The Committee has therefore decided to restore the scrapbook for the future use of Members and, at some later date, deposit in a suitable repository where our history can survive for others to see.
The aim of the restoration project is to maintain the integrity and originality of the book and its contents, while strengthening the pages and binding so the book will be strong and serviceable once again.  This will allow the Association to display the book without further significant damage.  An organisation expert in restorations of this kind has been tasked to undertake the necessary work on our behalf.
	Colonel-in-Chief (RAAMC)
Your Committee welcomes the Governor-General as the Colonel-in-Chief RAAMC.  Our current Governor-General (Michael Jeffrey) is a Vietnam Veteran.  Read Brig. Gill’s notification (p.8) and note that I have taken the liberty of adding a photo of Mike Jeffrey to the letter.
Contributions to Vampire

Thanks to everyone for sending their various inputs to our Vampire, your efforts are very much appreciated.
Computer Stuffed?

Before I sign off, I have had a number of comments from members about not being able to read their emails because their computer has crashed.  Well fellas, here is a way to put your computer to better use:
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Best regards to everyone,

Phil Hay
Acting Secretary & Editor
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Email:  dha09232@bigpond.net.au
Post:    7 Hartree Court

             Bracken Ridge Q 4017


Mr John Cauchi - Gera
Honorary Acting President
2nd Field Ambulance
Past Members Association
 

cc:
Phil Hay
Rodger Eyles
 

30 March 2007
 

Dear John,
 

I am writing to confirm my resignation as Secretary of the Association, which I gave you and other members of the Committee verbally, following our very successful reunion in Albury last year.
 

Despite indifferent health I was determined to work with the remainder of the Organising Committee in seeing our 40th Anniversary Reunion and allied activities through to a successful conclusion.
I would sincerely like to thank yourself, Stretch Harper, Rodger Eyles, Nev Cullen, Phil Voss, Peter Bowring, and Phil Hay for their encouragement and assistance. 
 

Sadly my resignation coincided with Des Harper stepping down as President, but for different reasons. I wish Stretch and Patty happy and safe travels as they become active members of the "Grey Nomad's" and avoid picking up Red Kangaroo's.  Thank you Stretch for your willingness to accept the position during what were difficult times.
Although I have resigned after sixteen years as Secretary, I still intend remaining an active member and subject to the Executive Committee's approval, I look forward to concentrating my energies on seeing the completion of the Army Health Services Memorial at Gaza Ridge Barracks, Bandiana.
  

Finally I am delighted that Phil Hay agreed to my request to accept the position of Acting Secretary, until ratified at the Biannual General Meeting in Adelaide next year.  With you, Phil, Rodger and Peter Bowring and Dr Ted Heffernan as Patron, the Association is in excellent hands
 

Kind Regards,
 
Terry Woolmer
Immediate Past Secretary
2nd Field Ambulance Past Members Association
Unit 2/3 Tamar Street, Ballina NSW 2478
Phone: 02 66 86 9028 
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New Colonel-in-Chief RAAMC
Dear all 
I have great pleasure in announcing the Governor General's appointment as Colonel-in-Chief of the RAAMC.  It is just over 5 years since Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth, the Queen Mother, died and after much discussion within the Corps the Corps Committee approached Chief of Army (CA) a recommendation that the Governor General's position be considered for Colonel-in-Chief. This was supported by CA and the Governor General agreed.

This is a change from a member of the Royal family but the Corps Committee and Chief of Army believed that it was more appropriate to have an Australian as Colonel-in-Chief and that the Governor General's position gives us this, as well as maintaining a traditional link to the Queen as the Governor General is her representative.  On Monday 02 April 2007 the below occurred to formally commence the Governor General's role as Colonel-in-Chief.
Vice Regal News
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On Monday 2 April 2007, at Government House, Canberra, the Governor-General, His Excellency Major General Michael Jeffery AC CVO MC, as Colonel-in-Chief of the Royal Australian Army Medical Corps, received: the Chief of Army, Lieutenant-General Peter Leahy AO; accompanied by the Head of Corps, RAAMC, Brigadier Tony Gill; the Corps RSM, WO1 Mustafa Jesenkovic; and the Representative Honorary Colonel, RAAMC, Dr Bruce Perks. 

The meeting went very well and the Governor General indicated that he would be active in the role and would assist the Corps in championing its causes. At the meeting a statuette replica of the Corps centrepiece, Simpson and the Donkey, was presented to him on his appointment on behalf of the Corps. 
Please pass this onto present and past members of the Corps.   A signal will be released next week and an article and photograph will appear in the Army newspaper.
Paulatim 

Tony 

A.J. GILL 
BRIG 
Head of Corps 
Royal Australian Army Medical Corps 

[image: image67.jpg]ACOUSTIC: John Schumann tells the tale of | Was Only 19



Key RAAMC Personnel
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Brig Tony Gill
DGHS & Head of Corps RAAMC
Brigadier Gill joined the Royal Australian Army Medical Corps in November 1980 as a medical undergraduate in Adelaide.
He commenced full-time Army service in 1985 at the 1st Military Hospital, Brisbane, and has served at all levels in the Army Health Services from Regimental Medical Officer 6 RAR; the Officer Commanding Medical Company 2nd Field Ambulance (now Health Company 3 Combat Services Support Battalion) then an appointment as the Commanding Officer 2nd Field Hospital (now 2nd Health Support Battalion).

Brigadier Gill has also been JO7 at NORCOM and DJFHQ and served as Senior Health Officer for the latter part of INTERFET before becoming the first Chief Health Officer of the UNTAET Peace Keeping Force.

In 2002 and 2003 Brigadier Gill was the Director of Health Capability and Development in Defence Health Service Branch.
In 2004 he was appointed as COL Health at Land Headquarters and the Head of Corps, RAAMC.  In mid 2005 Brigadier Gill was appointed to the position of Director General Health Services.

Brigadier Gill is married to Brenda, a General Practitioner, and they have two sons.
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WO1 Mustafa Jesenkovic
Corps RSM RAAMC
Warrant Officer Jesenkovic enlisted in 1982 and was allocated to the Royal Australian Army Medical Corps as a Med Assist. 

He has served in various units during the earlier stages of his career: 7 Camp Hospital, Regimental Aid Post 1st Recruit Training Battalion, 4 Field Regiment, 2nd Field Ambulance, School of Army Health, 3rd Combat Engineer Regiment, 2nd Field Hospital, NORFORCE and 1st Combat Service Support Battalion.

Deployments during this period included: Force Communication Unit (FCU), United Nations Transitional Authority in Cambodia (UNTAC); Army Training Team Fiji and OP Belisi, Bougainville. He was awarded the Conspicuous Service Cross for medical duties to NORFORCE and the Australian Army. 

Warrant Officer Jesenkovic took up his first appointment as the RSM 1st Health Support Battalion in January 2003. During this posting he deployed on OP Niue Assist, and OP Sumatra Assist, and also held the appointment as RSM CJTF 635, OP Anode, Solomon Islands. In 2005 Warrant Officer Jesenkovic was posted to the Army School of Administration and Health at the Army Logistic Training Centre as RSM, and was also appointed Corps RSM RAAMC.

Warrant Officer Jesenkovic is married to Elizabeth and has two daughters. 
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Treasurer’s Report
	A Treasurer’s Report is not due in this edition of Vampire; however, to keep the financial theme rolling, I thought perhaps the International Symbol for Marriage might be a good substitute (Ed).
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At the Anzac test held in Brisbane recently a very self-important young student took it upon himself to explain to a old soldier sitting next to him why it was impossible for the older generation to understand his generation.

"You grew up in a different world old man, actually an almost primitive one," the student said.  "The young people of today grew up with television, jet planes, space travel, man walking on the moon, our spaceships have visited Mars.  We have nuclear energy, electric and hydrogen cars, computers with light-speed processing and...," pausing to take another drink of beer.

The old soldier took advantage of the break in the student's litany and said, "You're right, son.  We didn't have those things when we were young, so we invented them.  Now, you arrogant bastard, what are you doing for the next generation?"

	19 Day Tour of Vietnam

	[image: image16.emf]
	If you want to visit Vietnam again, John Dougall and his team have put together an interesting tour.

Full details are available from the following Website:

www.casinotravelshoppe.com.au/
A PDF file with complete details is also available for download.

Contact details are::

Post: PO Box 42 Casino  NSW  2470

Phone: (02) 6662 6255

Email:   casino.travel@bigpond.com
Note: John Dougall continues to be, a supporter of our Association.  Make sure you mention our Association when you contact John (Ed).
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2008 Reunion
	Here is the good news from Rod Guerin (our very busy SA Rep) on arrangements for our 2008 reunion.
Dates
The dates for our next reunion have been set as 17-19 October 2008.  These dates have been selected to avoid clashing with school holidays and footy finals. 

Host City

Host city for our reunion will be Adelaide, capital of South Australia.  Adelaide is widely renowned as the city of churches, although it is rumoured that Adelaide has more pubs than churches!
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Meet & Greet
Our meet and greet will be held Friday 17 October 2008 at the Sussex Hotel, Walkerville Terrace, Walkerville.
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	Reunion Dinner
Our Reunion Dinner will be held Saturday 18 October 2008 on board the Port Princess.  If you have internet access, you can go to www.portprincess.com.au and get an idea of what will be on offer.
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Bus Trip and Farewell BBQ
On Sunday 19 October 2008 there will be a bus trip to Woodside.  On the way we will stop at Hahndorf, one of the premier tourist places in South Australia.  As the name suggests, there is a strong German influence in this historic and very pretty town of many attractions.
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Note: this is NOT a photo of our bus (Ed).

After leaving Woodside we will be spirited by our bus to the Walkerville RSL to have our General Meeting and then enjoy the fellowship of our farewell BBQ. For further info contact Rod Guerin (08 8265 3710).
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2008 Reunion – Accommodation
	Levi Park

The preferred accommodation choice for reunion participants is Levi Park.
Nestled on the banks of the River Torrens this holiday park has the ambience of a quiet country garden, with old growth trees and rose gardens dotted throughout. 
There is a bus stop at the entrance.  It is only a 5km (10 Min) ride in to Adelaide CBD.  The park is 1 km from the RSL, and it is a further 200m to The Sussex Hotel.  
Levi Park is rated at 4 stars by RAA, and a modern laundrette is available for guests.  

Caravans

Powered sites are large and all have individual services.  Caravans are serviced by a modern amenities block, which features a separate children's bathroom, and separate fully equipped bathroom for the disabled.  Those who are caravaning should book in ASAP as there are only 30 powered sites.
Cabins
Levi Park also offers an extensive range of modern cabins.  Some cabins comfortably accommodate 2-6 people, and all have ensuite bathrooms, fully equipped kitchens, air-conditioning, TV, and are spotless in cleanliness and presentation.
Vale House (c1841)

This colonial residence is heritage listed and has been lovingly restored to offer all the luxuries with the charm of days gone by.  There are fully self-contained units with breakfast available if desired.


	To contact Levi Park, you can go to their Website www.levipark.com.au where you will find a contact email address.  Or you can:

phone: (08) 8344-2209
fax: (08) 8344-2209
ring toll free:1800-442-209.
Make sure you mention our Reunion for a 10% discount.
A map of Levi Park is included (p.14) and the map below will provide members with an indication of Levi Park’s location relative to the Adelaide CBD.
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	LEVI PARK PRICES
These are prices at March 2007.  5 % increases will apply from 1 April 2007 & 2008.

	Accommodation Type
	Daily
	Weekly
	Comment

	Un-powered Tent Site
	$22
	$132
	These prices are for 1-2 people.

Some cabins can cater for extra people.

Each extra adult is $12 per night or $72 per week.

Each extra child is $9 per night or $54 per week.

	Powered Caravan Site
	$29
	$174
	

	Cabin – no ensuite
	$67
	$402
	

	Cabin – ensuite

Incl double bed linen
	$82

$88
	$492

$528
	

	Deluxe cabin – ensuite

Incl double bed linen
	$90

$96
	$540

$576
	

	Riverside Luxury Cabin – ensuite

Includes double bedding
	$107
	$642
	

	Vale House Luxury Heritage Suite
	$120
	$720
	

	1 All cabins and Vale House suites contain: fridge, stove, crockery, cutlery, pots and pans, toaster, kettle, utensils, microwave, reverse-cycle air-conditioning, and colour TV.

2. Linen, blankets, pillows, and towels are supplied in Vale House and for double beds in cabins as per the above price list.  Single bed linen may be hired if required.

3. A layout map of the park has been placed on the next page.


	The Walkers Arms Hotel


	The closest Hotel with accommodation is the THE WALKERS ARMS Hotel at 36 North East Rd Walkerville (locate North East Road on the map on the previous page, running parallel to the river).
They have 10 rooms, all neat and clean.  The rooms are up one flight of stairs; however there is no lift.

Accommodation is for singles, doubles and triples, and the current prices are $60, $70, and $80 respectively.

Make sure you mention our Reunion.
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Contact the manager, Scott Wilson-Smith by  phone on (08) 8344 8022, or email at scott.wilson-smith@deangroup.com.au 



Levi Park Site Map
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- VERY IMPORTANT -
Although there should be plenty of accommodation at Levi Park
don’t wait too long before you book!
	Do You Remember This?
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The Australian Army is “shooting”
new $900 gun it has bought from the U.S.

The gun, the only one
in Australia, is replacing
hypodermic needle in-
jections at the medical
| centre at Puckapunyal.

Dr John Raftery, of
|No. 2 Field Ambulance
|based at the camp, ex-
plained that the gun had
man advantages over
needles for inoculation.

“At_the last recruit in-
take, I inoculated 1000 men
in an hour. It’s just a
matter of placing the
barrel against the arm and
pu.ltliing the trigger,” he
sai

“You can inoculate just
as fast as you can pull the
trigger. R _

“The main thing about it
though is that we didn’t
get one fainting case, as
often happened when
usjgg needles,” Dr Raftery
said,

The self-loading gun
normally fires 0.5 c.c. fluid
every time the trigger is
pulled. It can be regulated
to shoot larger or smaller
amounts,

Operated by compressed
air generated by a simple
foot pump, the gun shoots
fluid straight through the
skin into the body.

its own men with this

Dr John Raftery of the 2nd 'I;-'ield Am-
bulance, Puckapunyal, “shoots Private
John King, of Cobram, with the new gun.w





	Awards And Medals


	Army Combat Badge
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The purpose of the ACB is to recognise any member of the ARA or Army Reserve who was force assigned to a combat team or battle group, and who participated in war fighting against an armed enemy on warlike operations.
Eligibility extends to any member of any corps (except infantry) who was force assigned to an infantry, armour, artillery, aviation or combat engineer based combat team or battle group, or similar unit.
[image: image72.wmf]Infantry soldiers have been excluded from the ACB because they may be eligible for the Infantry Combat Badge (ICB).  The ACB does not replace the ICB, and one person can not be awarded both.
To be awarded the ACB, you also must have given either continuous or an aggregate of 90 days satisfactory service in war fighting operations for a single deployment or operation (clearing patrols are not included in the 90 days).
For Vietnam, the eligible period is 24/12/62 to 27/1/73, and the eligible units are:

· 1 Armoured Regiment
· 3 Cavalry Regiment
· 1 APC Squadron
· 4/19 PWLH APC Troop

· 1, 4 & 12 Field Regiment
· 131 Div Loc Battery
· 1 Field Squadron
· 161 Ind Recce Squadron

· 161 Recon Flight
· 1,2 & 3 Squadron SAS

· Australian Army Training Team
· 1 ATF Defence Platoon
· 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8 & 9 Battalion RAR.

	Brig. Gill’s Office has advised me that our Association could collect and forward a list of RAAMC members who wish to apply for the ACB.  Members of other corps will need to go through their respective Head of Corps or Corps Association.
I have contacted RAAMC members of our Association who are financial and who are also on the Nominal Roll for Vietnam as having served in one or more of the above units.  I have forwarded their applications to Brig Gill’s office.  If I have overlooked you and you wish to apply for the ACB, please let me know (Ed).
Australian Defence Medal 

[image: image73.wmf]Recent discussion with a number of members has pointed to the fact that not everyone is aware of their entitlement to the Australian Defence Medal (ADM).

The ADM was established to recognise both serving and former Regular and Reserve personnel who have served for at least four years or completion of their initial engagement term, whichever is the lesser from 3 September 1945 onwards.
Eligibility also includes ADF personnel who have died in service or who have, for certain reasons, been unable to serve the required minimum qualifying period.

To read about the ADM go to the Department of Defence Medals website:

http://www.defence.gov.au/medals/
To apply for the ADM complete and submit the application which can be downloaded from the Medals website by clicking on “Application Forms” then “Australian Defence Medal”.  If you don’t have the internet, and wish to apply, contact me and I will forward an application to you (Ed).
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Queensland
	Greetings  everyone.
In Brisbane we have been very busy selling Anzac badges at various shopping centres to raise money for the three Associations involved (including 2 Field Ambulance Past Members - Queensland Branch).
The Queensland branch of our Association will make a clear profit of about $2,600.  This of course will help us once again to subsidise our Annual Christmas lunch, which is now a yearly social engagement.  
This year the function will be held at Riverside Reception Rooms (45 Oxlade Drive New Farm) on Sunday the 9th of December commencing at 1130 hrs for pre-lunch drinks.  Actual sit down to lunch commences approximately 1215 hrs. 

[image: image75.wmf]I would very much like to thank Phil Hay, David Aurisch, Pat and Des Harper, Clive and Sandra Craig, Kevin Crawford, Dianne Larkin and of course my dear wife Daphne who helped me in the selling for over a week.  Thank you one and all. 

Once again 2 Field Ambulance marched in Brisbane on Anzac Day, and by the time this Newsletter gets to you the event would have already passed, but I will be getting in touch with Members by phone before the day arrives.

	I am arranging a get together to be held at the Merthyr Bowls Club on Sunday 27th of May commencing at 1130 hrs and, unless you hear otherwise, this get together is definitely on.
For those who have not come to this Bowls Club before it is situated at Oxlade Drive New Farm next to SED and City-New Farm RSL (this Club is owned by the RSL but leased to the Bowls Club).

I am also organising a long weekend away and possibly the place to go and stay for that weekend is Bundaberg.  One of our Members (Harry Butterworth) lives there and some of you I am sure remember him.  
It is most probable that this long weekend will be on the 6th to 8th of July.  However, I am open to other suggestions regarding destination and dates.
Norm and Rita Guest have recently spent a weekend there and they tell me there are many things to see and do, and that the accommodation is reasonably priced.

Regards and best wishes to all, 

John (Joe) Cauchi-Gera JP
QLD Representative
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South Australia & Northern Territory
	Colleagues,

We have had a busy time since our return from our last reunion, which was a great success.  Congratulations to all concerned. 

[image: image79.wmf]The events for our 2008 reunion are well under way. We are endeavouring to try and make a reunion to remember and are also trying to keep overall costs down as it can be a financial burden for some members with travel and accommodation.  We are hoping to have some left over for the odd ale or two. 

We held a fundraiser in the style of an old fashioned type cabaret, which I can report was a very successful night.  A special thanks to Gerry and his band who donated their playing fee and also to Brian Haver’s friend who set up their own stall to sell Vietnam bags, silk scarves and wooden boats, and a special thanks to Barb Stevenson who spent tireless hours making two baskets full of chockies (home made).  They were so delicious the person who won one of them wants to buy more. 
	Our Secretary will have more detail about the reunion in this and future newsletters. 
A great Anzac day was had by everyone. Frank Lindsay was over from the West, Brian Glass was at his comical best, Graham Speck came from Kangaroo Island and many more.  The much needed rain held off until the following day. You couldn’t have planed it better if you tried.

If members have any ex member’s mailing addresses could they pass them on to our Secretary so they can be informed about our next reunion, and I do encourage everyone to book accommodation at the Levi Caravan park as soon as possible.

Gerry is putting a DVD slide show of 66-67 together.  I have seen the first draft so if you have slides of the period could you send them over and we will make sure they are returned as is or in a DVD format.

Regards to everyone,

Rod Guerin
SA & NT Representative


One day, three medical officers were out wandering around and making their way back to the field hospital together.  Unexpectedly they came upon a wide and raging river.  They needed to get to the other side, but had no idea of how to do so.

The first officer called out praying, "Please give me the strength to cross this river."  POOF!  He was given big arms and strong legs, and he was able to swim across.  It did, however, take him more than an hour and he almost drowned a couple of times.

Seeing this, the second officer prayed saying, "Please give me the strength and tools to cross this river."  POOF!  He was given a rowboat and oars. He was able to row across but it still took almost an hour, it was very rough, and he almost capsized several times.


The third officer saw how things worked out for the other two, so when he prayed, he said, "Please give me the strength, tools, and the intelligence to cross this river."  POOF!  
He was turned into a medic.  He then looked at the map, hiked upstream a couple of hundred yards, and walked across the bridge.
[image: image80.jpg]


Western Australia
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Dear Colleagues

Like many other States we are awaiting a decent weather forecast for rain to ensure a better and wetter winter outcome.

Generally matters are at a low key in West Aussie, we are organising a gathering for mid-year when we can have a few drinks and a general discussion encouraging more WA based members to fly, drive, train or hitchhike to the South Australian 2008 Reunion.

Networking has commenced in the spread of information and encouragement for members and non-members to attend the 2 Field Ambulance Reunion in ADELAIDE, 2008.  Rod and his Team have already put a number of initiatives in place so hurry up October 2008!
	Phil Voss organised the sale of Entertainment Discount books as a fund raising initiative and done well.

Later this year Mick O’Sullivan will again organise the Annual Medical Corps gathering at Karrakatta, generally 150 people turn up representing past and present members with association to the Medical Corps.

Well people, thanks again for the option of being able to communicate with all through our Vampire newsletter.
Regards

Peter Bowring

Vice-President
WA Representative




Private Bloggs was sent by the Department of Veterans Affairs to see a psychiatrist.  

"I've got problems doc.  Every time I go to bed, I think there's somebody under it.  I'm scared.  I think I'm going crazy."

"Put yourself in my hands for one year," said the trick cyclist.  "Come talk to me three times a week, and we should be able to get rid of those fears."
“How much do you charge?"  "Eighty dollars per visit”  "I'll sleep on it," said Bloggs.

Six months later, the trick cyclist met Bloggs on the street.  "Why didn't you ever come to see me about those fears you were having?"
"Well, eighty bucks a visit three times a week for a year is an awful lot of money!  In the meantime, the barman in the local boozer cured me for $10”.
"Is that so?  And how, may I ask, did a mere barman cure you?"
"He told me to cut the legs off the bed - nobody under there now!".

	Agent Orange Update


	Scientist Was On
Agent Orange Payroll
The world-famous scientist who first proved that smoking causes cancer was being paid by a company that manufactured Agent Orange when he told an Australian royal commission that the herbicide was not dangerous.

It has been revealed that Richard Doll, the British cancer expert who established the link between smoking, lung cancer and heart disease in 1950, failed to disclose that for 20 years he was a paid consultant for the US-based chemical company Monsanto. 

In 1985, Sir Richard was receiving $1500 a day from the company when he wrote to the royal commission investigating claims that Vietnam veterans had developed cancer and had suffered ill health after being exposed to Agent Orange. He said there was no evidence that the chemical caused cancer, claiming the toxin in Agent Orange "is at most, only weakly and inconsistently carcinogenic in animal experiments".
The commission found there was no evidence Vietnam veterans had developed cancer or other health problems as a result of exposure to chemical agents. 


	Sir Richard's defence of Agent Orange was publicised by Monsanto in full-page advertisements in newspapers.

Ron Coxon, national president of the Vietnam Veterans Association in Australia, said Sir Richard's connection to Monsanto should have been revealed. 

"At the time, we suspected that some of the experts giving evidence might have had links to companies, but we didn't know," Mr Coxon said. "I think it's disgusting but I'm not surprised. 

"At the time, there was medical evidence of the damage that herbicides caused, but the problem was that there were experts like Richard Doll who had come out and said there was no link." 

But Ann Jones, CEO of Action on Smoking and Health Australia, said that in the 1980s, it was not standard practice for researchers to disclose their links to the pharmaceutical industry. 

"Disclosure has become much more of an ethical issue now than it was 20 years ago," she said. 

Sir Richard died last year. Among his papers was a contract he signed with Monsanto dated April 1986.
Source: Clara Pirani, Medical Reporter 

The Australian 9 December 2006.



Seen on a Bumper Sticker

I would rather be a silly old fart

than a young dickhead!

	I Was Only Nineteen – The Story
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Singer tells

Secrets of

'Only 19' Digger

	REDGUM'S John Schumann reveals the true story behind the iconic Vietnam war song I Was Only 19 in a new documentary.
Schumann has recorded an acoustic version of the 1982 song, accompanied by six Vietnam vet​erans, for The Battle of Long Tan, to be screened on Foxtel's History Channel on August 16.
He said he wrote the song after a long conversation with his brother-in-law Mick Storen, who was 19 when he went to Vietnam.

Because the mainstream, music industry had ignored Vietnam, he was unsure how successful a song about soldiers in an unpopular war would be.
But its popularity has helped raise funds for veterans and inspired the Vietnam Veterans Welcome Home March in Syd​ney in 1987.
"I remember the first time we played the song live," Schumann said. "I looked into the crowd and I saw about 8 or 10 people were crying and remember thinking, 'Something is going on here'.
Writing / Was Only 19 struck a strong emotional chord because it was about Storen and other mates who went to Vietnam.
	Storen set two conditions be​fore his story could be used.
"One was that 'I don't want you to put shit on my mates' and I understood where he was com​ing from, because at that par​ticular point in time Vietnam veterans were not exactly the re​turned heroes our fathers were from the second world war," Schumann said.
The second was right of veto if he didn't like the song.
After Schumann played the song, Storen looked at him and quietly uttered: "Oh yeah, I think you got it. But I think you better go and see Frankie."
Towards the end of / Was Only 19, Schumann sings the memor​able lines: "Frankie kicked a mine the day that mankind kicked the moon, God help me, he was going home in June."
Schumann found Frankie's house, and played the song for the veteran who in recent years “Kicks butts rather than mines – organising leadership courses for youths on the NSW south coast.

Source:  Sunday Mail – 30 July 2006.




	I Was Only Nineteen – The Lyrics


Mom and Dad and Denny saw the passing out parade at Puckapunyal
(It was a long march from cadets).
The sixth battalion was the next to tour, and it was me who drew the card

We did Canungra and Shoalwater before we left.
And Townsville lined the footpath as we marched down to the quay
This clipping from the paper shows us young and strong and clean
And there's me in my slouch hat with my SLR and greens
God help me, I was only nineteen.
From Vung Tau riding Chinooks to the dust at Nui Dat
I'd been in and out of choppers now for months
But we made our tents a home V.B. and pinups on the lockers
And an Asian orange sunset through the scrub.
And can you tell me doctor why I still can't get to sleep?
And night-time's just a jungle dark and a barking M16
And what's this rash that comes and goes can you tell me what it means?
God help me, I was only nineteen.
A four week operation, when each step can mean your last one
On two legs; it was a war within yourself
But you wouldn't let your mates down 'til they had you dusted off
So you closed your eyes and thought about something else.
Then someone yelled out “Contact”, and the bloke behind me swore
We hooked in there for hours then a God-almighty roar
Frankie kicked a mine the day that mankind kicked the moon
God help me, he was going home in June.
I can still see Frankie drinking tinnies in the Grand Hotel
On a thirty-six hour rec leave in Vung Tau
And I can still hear Frankie lying screaming in the jungle
Till the morphine came and killed the bloody row.
And the Anzac legends didn’t mention mud and blood and tears
And the stories that my father told me never seemed quite real
I caught some pieces in my back that I didn’t even feel
God help me, I was only nineteen.
And can you tell me doctor why I still can t get to sleep?
And why the Channel Seven chopper chills me to my feet?
And what's this rash that comes and goes, can you tell me what it means?
God help me, I was only nineteen.

	The Army Slouch Hat


	Slouch Hat
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The story of the ‘Hat Khaki Fur Felt’ goes back to 1885 to the Victorian Mounted Rifles.  The Commanding Officer, Colonel Tom Price, had his soldiers turn up the right-hand side of the hat so that his troops, when marching past on ceremonial parades, could (to quote the “book”) ‘look the inspecting officer in the eye’.
The style was picked up by the rest of the Australian colonial armies in 1890.  In time the sides changed, the brim being turned up on the left to assist in small arms drill.

Pugaree

The pugaree takes its name from the Hindu ‘pagre’, meaning a turban or thin scarf of muslin.  The pugaree was worn around the hat, sometimes falling down behind to keep the sun off the neck.  It has in its time been worn on the Slouch Hat in many forms but during the First World War a plain khaki cloth band was worn and this style continued until 1929.
In 1930 new pugarees were introduced with different coloured folds denoting Arms or Services. During the Second World War a flat pugaree was issued to the Second AIF.  Troops serving in the middle east introduced a folded pugaree as a distinguishing mark of active service and in time this style has become the pugaree of today (it is said that the seven folds in the current pugaree represent the six states and the territories of Australia; well, it’s a nice story anyway).
Soldiers of the 1st Battalion, the Royal Australian Regiment, wear a jungle green pugaree.  It  was  introduced  into  the  Unit 
	during the Battalion’s service in Malaya over the period 1959-61.  A local tailor, Mr Mohavved Beseek, was contracted to supply 1RAR with pugarees and he did so, making them out of British Army jungle green shirts.
Emu Plumes
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During the Great Shearers Strike of Queensland in 1891, the Queensland Mounted Infantry were called out to aid the civil powers.
The QMI patrolled the Western Plains and to defeat boredom the troopers would ride down the emus which, at that time, were in abundance.
It was the Gympie Squadron which first seized on the idea of wearing the feathers in their hats, a design said to be attributed to Lieutenant General Sir Harry Chauvel.  Before the strike was ended the entire Regiment was wearing them.
By the early days of the First World War all the Queensland regiments of the Light Horse were wearing the feathers in their hats
But in 1915 a non-Queensland brigade, the 3rd Light Horse Brigade, arrived in Egypt wearing the plumes.  After a dispute the Minister for Defence, Senator Pearce, ruled that all units of the Australian Light Horse would wear the plumes.  Today they are worn by all members of the Royal Australian Armoured Corps.
Source – Dress Rules of the Australian Army. 


	The Monetary Value Of Your Medals


	Do you need financial protection for your medals?

Members need to be aware of the high value of their honours and awards.  Not only do these items have sentimental value to the recipient and their families, in most instances they also have monetary value.
Some thought might then be given to the fact that they are a substantial asset when we are considering house and contents insurance. 
	The inclusion of medals as a Special Item in insurance is often overlooked. 

The table below is a brief list of the more common medals awarded to Australian service men and women today and their approximate value:

· top end value if for a medal in its original box untouched and unmounted

· bottom end value relates to a medal in very poor condition with no ribbon or mounting.


	Name of Medal


	Bottom End Value
	Top End Value

	AASM 45 – 75
	$243.00
	$365.00

	Vietnam Campaign Medal
	$365.00
	$730.00

	Vietnam Logistics Medal
	$490.00
	$800.00

	AASM 75 – (depending on clasp)
	$490.00
	$3,700.00

	ASM 75 - (depending on clasp)
	$490.00
	$3,700.00

	INTERFET Medal
	$1,220.00
	$1,950.00

	Afghanistan Campaign Medal
	$1,220.00
	$1,700.00

	Iraq Campaign Medal
	$1,220.00
	$1,700.00

	DFSM + $25 per clasp
	$243.00
	$490.00

	DLSM  + $25 per clasp
	$490.00
	$730.00

	National Medal + $25 per clasp
	$365.00
	$490.00

	Australian Defence Medal
	
	$234.00


Your Next ANZAC Day Excuse?
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	Heart Health For Veterans
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Are you starting to feel like an old geezer?  Even if you aren’t, you might consider the Vietnam Veterans Heart Health Program.
This is a lifestyle enhancement program that aims to promote health and wellbeing among veterans in groups of 10-15.  The group has access to well structured and supervised cardiovascular fitness training, supported by educational seminars.
The program is time limited to twelve months and aims to help veterans by increasing a veteran’s heart health through regular exercise, sustainable lifestyle improvements, access to appropriate and ongoing heart health activities, and social contact.
Since the program began in 2000, more than 5,000 veterans have participated, and many state that they have continued the good habits learned during the program.  The program has now been extended to cover all veterans.
Included in the program are educational sessions that cover a range of subjects including:  cardiovascular  health,  nutrition,
	diet, stress management, and other aspects of physical and mental health.  The program is provided by qualified and experienced health professionals.

The program I participated in was varied, and included cardio work, a good weights program, circuit training, beach walks with interval exercises, swimming, and beach volley ball.
One key problem with the program is that it does not continue free beyond the initial twelve months, hence there is a drop out rate when the free program finishes.
After completing our free program in 2004, many of us signed up with our local gym at cut rates (due to our large numbers).  We now attend for about an hour a day three days a week, and have negotiated for a fitness trainer on one of those days.
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If you want further information, you can contact your local VVCS office, or ring VVCS on 1800-011-046, or visit the DVA website: 
www.dva.gov.au/health/vvcs/index.htm 
then scroll down and click on the “Heart Health Logo”.


	The Vampire Bat – True Origins


	This is the story of the Bat Design as best I can ascertain from the various pieces of information I received from members since our last Vampire (Ed).

The bat logo was originally conceived by an RAASC corporal named Ken Smythe.  Ken and Mal Hatwell used to work together doing unit signs in the mezzanine floor of the workshop at 2nd Field Ambulance Woodside.

Ken was known as “Batman”, and used to do the Don R work with Cookie, Des Ford and a Staff Sergeant whose name we have lost for the moment.

This crew was mucking around with drawings of bats one day when Ken knocked up a cardboard stencil like the batman sign from the comic books.

For a laugh he started to stencil damn near everything in the transport yard and then throughout the unit.  The stencils were always in the last place you expected to find them, under seats, inside air cleaners, on the bottom of your enamel mug, inside trunks, and there was even one under a toilet seat in the administration building.

Bats were everywhere at Woodside, usually in red or white gloss paint. This episode would probably be the earliest relationship the unit had with bats.
This is an example of the original bat stencil from Woodside (the original was about 60 mm wide).
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As far as the term “Vampire” goes, RAASC members used to refer to the medics in the unit as “vampires” because the medics were always taking blood or doing blood tests.
	The terminology carried over into Vietnam – hence we had a “dustoff” pad at 2 Field Ambulance with a call sign “Vampire”.
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Medevac into 2 Fd Amb by Dustoff c1966
8 Field Ambulance continued to use the “Vampire” call sign after 2 Field Ambulance returned to Australia in 1967.
When 1 Australian Field Hospital took over from 8 Field Ambulance in 1968 they also continued to use the “Vampire” call sign.

Apparently discussion about or design of the new “Vampire” symbol did not take place in earnest until about 1986, but the exact details and dates are unclear at this stage.
The earliest we can track down the first use of the current “Vampire Bat” symbol is the cover of the July 1989 newsletter, which had a hand drawn “Vampire Bat” that is almost identical to its current form.
The “Vampire Bat” symbol then headed the newsletters until December 1992.  After then it was replaced by the 2 Field Ambulance Flag until the “Vampire Bat” reappeared on the October 1995 newsletter.
The “Vampire Bat” then appears on and off until about April or May 2000 after which the symbol has appeared constantly on the front of our newsletters.
If this article jogs your memory and you can add to the story, please let me know (Ed). 


	Sponsors & Supporters Page


	Whether you plan to travel interstate or around the world, John Dougall OAM at Casino Travel Shoppe can organise all your requirements
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	Brig. Tony Gill

Head of Corps

RAAMC


	Who Is That?
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Did You Ever Aim At One Of These?
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	The Hospital Built By 2 Fd Amb (1966-67)
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40th Anniversary - Tree & Memorial Plaque
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	These photos show that both the Kurrajong Tree and Memorial Plaque are in good shape (note juxtaposition of the Healesville gates next to our tree). Photos taken and sent by Maj. Graham Docksey - Army Museum at Bandiana.  


National Vietnam Memorial - Medallion
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Obverse
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Reverse

	When the National Vietnam Memorial was being built in Canberra our Association made a contribution to the project.  In response, we were presented with a medallion (shown above).  This medallion is in our possession and now is a part of our heritage.


Membership List
Please check this list and make sure that you are financial (2007 or later).

	31/12/2006

Ken Baker

Michael Butterfield

Harry Butterworth

Daryl Chamberlain

Brian Connelly

Vince Coy

Tony Egan

Noel Fraser

Shorty & Elaine Graham

Ray Hern

Alan Krikke

Lindsay McCoy

Shirley McGowan

Tom McLanders

Fred Russell

Max Sloss


	31/12/2007

Frank & Lorraine Baker

Alan Bartram

Dave Bowman

Beverly Bowring

Richie & Joi Bright

Don Colbran

Monica Doyle

John Fitzgerald

Kerry Freeman

Tony Gill

Bill & Pamela Gleeson

Geraldine Gregory

Rod Guerin

Norm Guest

Kay Harvey

Mal & Maureen Hatwell

Ted Heffernan

Gary Hickey

Doug & Fay Johnston

Mick & Diane Larkin

Kevin Lawler

Frank Lindsay

Gaylene Moody

John Neenan

George & Jennifer Nicholls

Les Phillips

Kevin Richardson

George Ruzicka

Daryl & Joan Smith

John Taske & Tina

Adrian Villis

Phil Voss

Brian & Esther Wade

Len Waddington

Peter & Jan Williams
	31/12/2008

David Aurisch

John & Larraine Bellert

Peter Bowring

Egil Burgess

Eddie Chapman

Mal & Joan Cheyne

Neil Clarke

Nev Cullen

Kevin & Karren Crawford

Ken & Delma Dean

Rodger & Betty Eyles

Steve Francis

Jim Gregory

Fred Gross

Des & Patty Harper

Doug & Donata Harper

Phil Hay

Jim Hoggart

Brian & Mary Joyce

Mick Lanigan

Max Lethlean

Ian Merrilees

Roger Mitchell

Jim & Juanita Mogenson

Win Palmer

Brian Reeves

Bill Rodgers

Dave Salter

Lyn Spragg

Gerry Stevenson

J F Tinkler

Jim & Mrs Townson

	31/12/2009

Rex Bullock

Marie Connell

Daphne Cauchi-Gera

Bruce Illingworth

Harry & Marie Jassen

Ian Reschke
	31/12/ 2010

Clive & Sandra Craig

Denis Doyle

Jean Lamensdorf


	Life Members

Joe Cauchi-Gera

Rob Villis

Terry Woolmer




40th Anniversary Monster Raffle Report
	DRAW
	PRIZE
	WINNER

	1
	$1,500 Travel Voucher
	H Janssen

	2
	First Aid Kit
	J Gera

	3
	DVD Player
	K Crawford

	4
	Book: Write Home For Me
	C Fitzgerald

	5
	Book: Write Home For Me
	J Gera – Redraw J Hogarth

	6
	Pen Set
	P Palmer

	7
	Wooden Clock
	S Craig

	8
	Military Print
	R Eyles

	9
	First Aid Kit
	W Rodgers

	10
	Corner Shelf
	 R Hehr

	11
	Panasonic Phone
	S Elliott

	12
	Wooden Box
	E Graham

	13
	Bottle of Scotch
	V Green

	14
	Wooden Clock
	P Murphy

	15
	Wooden Clock
	G Nicholls

	16
	Clock Radio
	M Butterfield

	17
	3 Assorted Wine
	C Craig

	18
	Stereo Unit
	L Bowring

	19
	Mini Helicopter
	B Eyles

	20
	Bob Jane Voucher
	N Cullen

	21
	Corner Shelf
	P Merrilees

	22
	Corner Shelf
	B Bowring

	23
	Book: Write Home For Me
	M Joyce


	Raffle Books Sold Before Reunion
	196 @ $20.00 per book
	3,920.00

	Raffle Books Sold At Reunion Dinner
	   7 @  $20.00 per book
	140.00

	Donation
	
	2.92

	
	
	$4,062.92

	Expenses
	
	

	Postage of Vampire Newsletter
	
	125.00

	Trip to Albury – Secretary
	
	400.00

	Printing of 300 Raffle Books
	
	182.60

	Administration - Phone Calls & Postage
	
	111.40

	Purchase of Raffle Prizes
	
	330.00

	
	
	$1,149.00


	Income
	
	4,062.92

	Expenditure
	
	1,149.00

	Credit
	
	$2,913.92


	I  J. Cauchi-Gera certify that the above Statement of Income and Expenditure is a true record of the Raffle which was organized for the 40th Anniversary Reunion of 2nd Field Ambulance Past Members Association by myself and the Books are open for inspection by all financial Members and I must add that a receipt was issued to all raffle book sellers. John Cauchi-Gera
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Together Then  [image: image65.jpg]  Together Again

Email address for newsletter contributions or replies to the Editor:  dha09232br@bigpond.net.au
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